Planning Group

Notes of Meeting 24 Feb 2014

Present: PH, PN, MP, ER, SS

Apologies: AM, DR

1 Planning Applications

The following were dealt with briefly:

13/05303/FUL temp car park, F'bridge; PH objected (23 Jan); acknowledged 'material' 5/2

14/00206/FUL cycle shelter and racks, Haymarket

14/00169/FUL res dev Duddingston Pk S - PH objected

14/00486-7/FUL,488/AMC, 546/AMC, retail,units, res dev Hutchison Rd (Fruitmarket site): ongoing. Cllrs Corbett and Burns have been in contact.

To Note:

13/05121/PPP res dev Ravelrig Rd; 13/05165/FUL res dev Ratho Pk Rd; 13/05183/FUL S Gyle Wynd res dev: objections lodged; and Sustrans support re Ravelrig Rd 24 Jan. (PH)

13/05207/AMC Boroughmuir High, objection lodged (PH)

13/05048/FUL vary conditions, BioQuarter; objection lodged (PH)

13/04292/PPP Royal Edinburgh Hospital revised; objection maintained (PH)

13/02787/PPP res dev Mansfield Rd Balerno, DPEA (ie Scottish Gov't) appeal lodged by developers against p/p refusal, 21 Jan

13/04320/AMC Granton Harbour - cycle path to be built along W Harbour Rd; side-road treatment included (this is a 'first', and a valuable precedent; but dev't may not happen for some time;

Caltongate: p/p granted; any 1-way streets will require a TRO; 

13/03201/FUL CoU, shop to deli; no cycle parking; land ownership given as excuse by CEC Planning for not implementing a “material” consideration; we agreed PH and DdF to meet Jim Orr about this and similar failures to provide parking, esp. at retail locations.

Gogar Interchange: recent references to Edinburgh Gateway, including the PAN for the site (huge site east of Ingliston), are reminder of the importance of getting better cycle provision at proposed Gogar Station underpass, for access to the Gateway; PH to seek inclusion of this for next Cycle Forum (Action PH)

14/00309/PAN: big site at Fountainbridge/Viewforth. Exhib'n at Central Hall Tollcross, 27 Mar. 12-8pm.

CEC Draft Street Design Guidance is coming out for consultation after 27 Feb.; see Papers already circulated by DdF. Volunteer needed to lead on our Response.

2 Transport:

Rutland St contraflow: will be done, but not till 2015-17; we sought temp solution of cycle exemption to No Right Turn at Canning St/Shandwick Pl ( Action ER)(also AM 10 Feb)

Forrest Rd/MMW conflict: reply from Lothian Buses; more correspondence has included suggestion for cycle contraflow along Teviot Place, and suggestion from EH to make Forrest Rd for buses/cyclists only, make Teviot and Bristow Pls 2-way and re-route traffic thus; we agreed the latter is a good idea and that EH should be asked to pursue it with Jim Eadie MSP, who has previously shown interest in traffic reduction for George IV Bridge (Action: PH to contact EH)

TRO/13/15 W Hailes Healthy Living Centre to shops one-way: TRO, ER objected, seeking 2-way route for cyclists;

Meadows to Canal Route: 4 PG members did pre-workshop survey today; RG to represent us at forthcoming Workshop;

TRO/13/32 Mayfield Rd parking relaxations: PH objected 24 Jan.

Royal Mile AP and Grassmkt public meeting, 6 Feb.; no-one went, but AM and PH attended open day at Tron Kirk 8 Feb and spoke to senior CEC Transport person re need for better surfaces for cyclists on Lower Royal Mile;

Tram route around Haymkt: DdF east-west route proposal will appear in Bulletin; and similar cross-city outline scheme from CEC in EN, 24 Jan.

Cycle access Waverley Station ( EJ liaising);

Craigleith Path draft designs look good (MP, 28 Jan.)

Barnton Golf Courses path improvements - to note; ditto work on other parts of A90 route

Road Re-surfacing Priorities; cycling inclusion confirmed (DdF 30 Jan; Ian Mitchell)

Meadowplace Rd:  Neighbourhood Partnerships have agreed cyclists will be included in future consultations;

PrincesSt/Mound junc design alternative: PN has done drawings; the jnc may work OK now with light ped footfall, so long as cyclists not over-zealous; but could be problematic in summer/autumn. Possible solution is 'no left turn except cyclists'; then secondary lights, specific for cyclists, at the crossing. This could be expensive. We agreed to pose the problem to CEC and ask them to find solution. Action: raise at Tram/Cycle Liaison Group.

3 General:

NCIG meeting, 11 Feb. (PH represented Spokes)

Cycle Forum, 12 Feb. (DdF, PH,IM attended)

W Lothian Comm'y Link bids - various (R Fisher, 11 Feb) - Spokes replied giving support, esp. to a scheme for quiet routes in Bathgate Hills;

Meadows Cyc/Ped Improvement Gp (MP reported from meeting; need for better signage and awareness raising re use of “pedestrian-heavy” paths like Jawbone Walk; encourage cyclists to use MMW instead)

Canal towpath alternative routes, and improved access: MP is working up suggestions.

4 Events:

Tram/Cycle Liaison Gp 26 Feb.;

CEC Cycle Tourism Workshop, 14 Mar. - Liane Bauer, Tim Smith to go 

Town Centre AP - meeting early March with Gov't officials, at VQ (MP, DdF,PH)

CEC cycle pkg standards - new and existing: DdF and PH to meet Jim Orr (tbc; see above);

Envelope stuffing for Bulletin 118, 1 Mar.

Spokes Public Meeting 24 Mar. -see Bulletin for details;

Solway to Forth ride, 26-27 Apr. (see Bulletin);

Bike Breakfast 18 June: we need replacement for Mike Smith, to organise 'feeder' (excuse pun) rides.

5 Next Meeting:

PN suggested a Doodle Poll to find a date, but we agreed dates are very limited and settled for 31st March, 7.30pm, at 116 Redhall Drive, EH14 2DT. Doodle Poll next time.

Peter Hawkins 25 Feb. 2014

